# **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held February 23, 2016

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

<u>VISITORS:</u> Patty Wess, Robert Wess, Tom Robb, Charles Coble, Bambi Wright, Michael Embree, Ron Duval, Shannon Duval, Cindy Barnes, Iris Hedges, Jack Hedges, Ed Monroe, Tim May, Barb Selegue, Elizabeth Selegue.

Tr. VanBuren made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Tr. Hupp seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$8,877.25 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

4777	02/23/2016	Barb Selegue	\$49.84
4778	02/23/2016	MNCO	\$53.23
4779	02/23/2016	Auditor of State	1,209.50
4780	02/23/2016	OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM	\$3,918.31
4781	02/23/2016	Jennie Duval	\$936.27
4782	02/23/2016	STEPHEN GLAUB	\$652.44
4783	02/23/2016	Jack Richard Hedges	\$255.93
4784	02/23/2016	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$622.75
4785	02/23/2016	BARBARA L SELEGUE	\$263.98
4786	02/23/2016	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$621.54
4787	02/23/2016	Donald W Watkins	\$293.46
			\$8,877.25

## **GUEST SPEAKER**

Bambi Wright is running for re-election of republican central committee for Bowling Green Township. She described her position and what the central committee does and asked for voters to vote at the primary on March 15.

# CORRESPONDANCE

Tr. Hupp thanked all the people that helped clean out and paint the meeting room. There will be another work day later when the weather is better.

#### **REPORTS**

**SAFETY** 

ZONING INSPECTOR Barb Selegue was present and reported she issued 1 zoning permit for a new construction. She also issued a lot split for James Palmer.

The appeals board had 2 members with terms expiring. Tr. Hupp made a motion to renew the terms of Jack Hedges and Dave Skinner. Tr. VanBuren seconded the motion. Roll call vote: VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes.

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u> There will be an egg hunt on March 26<sup>th</sup> at 11. They eggs will be stuffed on Friday March 25<sup>th</sup> at 6pm. The group is asking for a \$150 donation from the trustees like prior years. Tr. Hupp made a motion to donate \$150 to the Easter egg hunt. Tr. Glaub seconded the motion. Roll call vote: VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes.

NEW BUSINESS Trustees discussed road work for this year. Tr. VanBuren made a motion to contact Small's for spot patching. Tr. Glaub seconded the motion. Roll call vote: VanBuren yes, Hupp yes, Glaub yes.

### **PUBLIC COMMENT**

# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

- 2 -

# **BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP**

**BOARD OF TRUSTEES** 

Held February 23,2016

Ron Duval asked if the trustees know when the bridge will be repaired. The trustees said there has been a change in the county engineer's office and the schedule hasn't been updated.

Judy Cottrill would like to know if it's possible to vacate the alley by their house. Tr. Hupp said they would look into it and let her know.

Bob Wess asked the trustees to fix Rankin Rd. He said it is ruining their vehicles.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Tr. Hupp seconded the motion. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:27pm.

Daniel Van Buren Vice President

Ben Hupp-President - VIP.

Steve Glaub- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer